

AHEC Meeting Minutes

Date: Monday, Sept 29th, 2025, 8:30pm

Attendees:

Mary

Katie

Admir

Daniel

Yuki

Luke

Minutes: Yan

Suggestion box:

- Someone asked whether it's possible to add a public air fryer & blender to the community kitchen.
- AHEC doesn't think it's a good idea because nobody is going to take care of them; and they're really hard to take care about – Katie has a story but it's disgusting so I won't include it here lol

Officer hiring (Yuki):

- Yuki drafted a form to collect interests. Will send it out to Ashdown.
- Yuki will email the Publicity committee to make some more exciting posters.
- AHEC members will indicate their availability for interviews between Oct 9 – 25 on When2Meet.
- Hire ~20 new officers. Each AHEC member will do ~5 interviews. If feasible, two AHEC members together will be good. Main objective: find out which committee everyone is interested in joining & priority / fit.

- Yuki has reached out to every committee chair & got information about which roles are vacant and which are continuing.

Room transfer meeting (Katie):

- Other dorms have a centralized in-house switching system handled by the HRS: They keep running except Apr – Jul (where self-selection happens) and people enter at any time & enter a waitlist (Google form). Generally ordered first-come-first-serve except for extraordinary cases.
- Transfers need a \$200 cleaning fee. Maybe we can waive it for officers / ex-officers to provide more incentives for people to serve? Or make some extra priority for officers.
- AHEC generally approves this idea; but should be good to send out a request of comments to all Ashdown residents. Luke will send out the email.

Funding reimbursement deadline (Luke):

- The funding reimbursement deadline is next week. Luke has requested detailed information from every event, and is working on filling everything into every budget.
- Recreation event joint with SidPac: Mary has sent out an email to SidPac, and they're asking their events chair for more details.

More funding & Halloween (Katie):

- Katie mentioned it's possible to request extra funding if we have a clear budget. For example, we can try to ask for funding for Halloween (originally cancelled due to funding shortage).
- AHEC is currently thinking about letting SidPac take care of the food and Ashdown for a dancing party; Mary will ask the events committee about their preference.
- Luke will check the funding situation and see how much more we need.
- Daniel attended a SGFC meeting and got to know that new funding assignments will depend on how much funding remains on the Main account.

Thirsty Ear pubs (Admir):

- Now HoH / AHEC still has no access to it. Admir will push it and wait for updates. Maybe consider resuming the trivia afterwards?